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Petersen Elementary
SDMC Minutes
January 25, 2022
3:15 pm – 4:00 pm

Attendees: 

Dawn Buie, Principal

Josefa Sanchez, Counselor

Rachael King, Wraparound Specilaist

Sonya Jones, Teacher

Cheryl Egan, Teacher

Darrell Elzy, Community Partner

Pastor Washington, Community Partner
I. Welcome
II. Campus Updates
III. Campus DLA Results
IV. Budget Update
V. Title I Updates – Ms. Sanchez
VI. February 21, 2022 – Professional Development Day
VII. Questons
VIII. Next Meeting Date: March 22, 2022
Mrs. Buie welcomed everyone on the Teams meeting and thanked everyone for taking the time to meet today.

Mrs. Buie informed the committee of the following campus updates:

1. Weekly Covid-19 PCR testing will occur every Tuesday from 9:00 am to 10:30 am.
2. Saturday and after school tutorials have started.
3. Contracted services for reading intervention has reconvened.
4. Mrs. Buie will attend a virtual hiring event January 29th 
5. Mrs .Buie reviewed the weekly attendance rate for the first 3 weeks since retruing from the holiday break.
Mrs. Sanchez informed the committee of the following campus updates:

1. Backpack Buddies will continue at Petersen Elementary
2. We are still working on creating and sustaining an effective PTO
Mrs. King informed the committee of the following campus updates:

1. Brighter Days has been contacted to potentially come out to the school to work with the students to address the traumatic events that have occurred in the Hiriam Clarke area
2. We will not be able to move forward with the field trip to the rodeo due to the current Covid-19 restrictions on field trips in the district
Pastor Washington informed the committee of the following updates:

1. Word of Faith Church will have a food distribution Wednesday at noon.  The food received is organic items from Whole Foods, Trader Joe’s and Kroger.  They will drop off every week.
Office Elzy informed the committee of the following updates:

1. Officer Elzy received a promotion and will leave in a month or two
2. Tuesday and Thursday students ages 9-17 years old can come to townwood park for free basketball lessons.
3. In March, there will be a march on crime to address being safe in the community
4. In April there is a scheduled bike ride on the bayou.
5. Opportunity for free baseball lessons for the students at Petersen Eementary – Mrs. Buie stated she would like to start the baseball lessons.
Mrs. Buie shared her screen and showed the committee the current DLA results and informed the committee that Petersen scored above the district average in every area except one and we were only 2 points behind the district in that particular area.

Mrs. Buie discussed the budget and stated that we were only a 5 students away from our enrollment projections and therefore we are able to purchae a few instructional items for the campus.

Mrs. Buie informed the campus that February 21st is a professional development day and their will be no school for students.  

Mrs. Buie asked if anyone had any questions or any other information to share. 

Ms. King thanked Office Elzy and Pastor Washington for joinging the meeting and Officer Elzy introduced the officer who would replace him at Petersen.

Mrs. Buie thanked everyone and adjounred the meeting.
